Your Ref:

My Ref: NYM/2005/0197/FL

This matter is being dealt with by:

Mrs S Housden Date: 04 October 2005

Dear Sir/Madam

Application for use of land by 4 x 4 vehicles for recreational purposes (permanent permission sought) at Langdale Forest

I acknowledge receipt of your letter giving your views on the above proposal. These will be reported to the National Park Authority Planning Committee when it considers the proposal. You should be aware that views reported to the Planning Committee are, under the provision of the Access to Information Act, available for public inspection and may be published on the Authority's website. If you do not wish your views to be reported to the Committee (or forwarded to the Deputy Prime Minister if the applicant subsequently appeals against the decision) you should make this clear in your reply.

The application has been placed on the agenda for the next Planning Committee meeting which will take place on Thursday 13 October 2005 at 10.00 am in the Committee Room at The Old Vicarage, Helmsley. You will be able to read the officers report and full agenda 4 working days before the Meeting either via our web site (www.moors.uk.net) or at the National Park Offices in Helmsley.

The enclosed leaflet gives details of your opportunity to speak at the Committee meeting. If you wish to speak you must register this by telephoning Fiona Farnell on 01439 770657 before 12 noon on the day BEFORE the Committee meeting or via e-mail (f.farnell@northyorkmoors-npa.gov.uk). If a number of people wish to speak for or against the proposal you will be asked to nominate one person to do so and will be advised who else wants to speak and how to contact them. Alternatively you may decide to submit further written comments that can be brought to the attention of the Planning Committee. These must be received via fax, letter or e-mail by 2pm on the day before the meeting, but you should note that further correspondence that repeats points you have already made may not be brought to the attention of the Planning Committee.

If you have any questions concerning the above Committee procedure please do not hesitate to contact either Fiona Farnell or the Planning Officer named above who is dealing with this matter.

Yours faithfully

Mrs V A Dilcock Chief Planning Officer

Peter and Jayne Fountain School Farm Crosscliffe Langdale End Scarborough YO13 0LL